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June 14, 2001 
 
Timothy Johnson 
U.S. Technologies 
3505 Francis Circle 
Alpharetta, GA 30004 
 
 
Dear Tim: 
 
This letter is in response to your request for additional information concerning the modular application of the 
attached filing (FCC ID L2VAX550). 
 
Questions were raised concerning input data that did not conform to Axonn’s specifications; specifically, if 
the input data either exceeded the rated voltage input levels of the device, or if the input data exceeded 
the transfer (baud) rate of the device.  All input messages for the device are input to a microprocessor; the 
microprocessor must be able to correctly identify a valid message prior to any transmission.  Input values that 
exceed the recommended voltage values will damage the device and prevent the device from 
transmitting.  Input messages that exceed the recommended transfer rate will not be understood by the 
microcontroller, resulting in a data query by the microcontroller, but no message will be transmitted. 
 
 
Best Regards, 

 
David Alley 
Axonn L.L.C. 
 


